
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

CITY OF MT. VERNON, ILLINOIS 

REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

Monday, March 7, 2016 

7:00 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 
 

The Mt. Vernon City Council held a Regular City Council Meeting on Monday, March 7, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Rolland W. Lewis Community Building, Veterans Park, 800 South 27th Street, Mt. Vernon, IL.   
 
The invocation was given by Bill Howard.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 

ROLL CALL 
 

Roll call showed present: Council Members Dennis McEnaney, Donte Moore, Todd Piper and Mayor Mary Jane 
Chesley.  Absent:  Council Member Jeff May. 
 

 PRESENTATION OF JOURNALS 
 

The Journals for the Monday, July 6, 2015 City Council Executive Session, Monday, January 25, 2016 City Council 
Workshop, Friday, February 5, 2016 Special City Council Meeting and the Tuesday, February 16, 2016 Regular 
City Council Meeting were presented to Council for their approval:  Council Member Moore made a motion 
to approve the Journals as presented.  Seconded by Council Member Piper.  Yeas:  McEnaney, Moore, Piper 
and Chesley.  Absent:  May.   
 
 

        APPROVAL OF CONSOLIDATED VOUCHERS FOR ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
 

Mary Ellen Bechtel, recently appointed City Manager, was welcomed to the meeting by Council Member 
McEnaney.  The Consolidated Vouchers for Accounts Payable were presented to Council for approval.  Council 
Member McEnaney requested an update from the City Manager on the following:  Item #1 Amie D. Heck — 
$44,445.00 – Demolition of 12 property structures per bid.  There remains $5,000.00 to finish out this project 
 
Council Member Piper made a motion to approve the Consolidated Vouchers for Accounts Payable in the 
amount of $1,070,954.49.  Seconded by Council Member McEnaney.  Yeas:  McEnaney, Moore, Piper and 
Chesley.  Absent:  May.   
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BIDS & QUOTES 
 
Bechtel presented for Council’s consideration one bid for the Fleet Services outdoor chemical storage safety 
locker.  The bid was from Source One Supply in the amount of $7,466.55.  The bid meets EPA specifications and 
is within budget.   
 
Council Member Piper made a motion to approve the bid from Source One Supply in the amount of $7,466.55 
for the outdoor chemical storage safety locker.  Seconded by Council Member Moore.  Yeas:  McEnaney, 
Moore, Piper and Chesley.  Absent:  May. 

 
 
 
 

CITY MANAGER 
 
City Engineer Brad Ruble presented the capital projects report: 
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Nathan McKenna, Assistant to the City Manager, presented the programmatic report: 
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CITY ATTORNEY 
 
City Attorney Bill Howard presented for Council’s consideration an Ordinance Authorizing the Sale of Municipal 
Property – Surplus Property.  Bechtel noted that this Ordinance authorizes the City to sell 24 more surplus 
properties and items, including the 1994 Spartan Fire Pumper and the Eckles building at the corner of 9th and 
Jordan.  FIRST READ.   
 
City Attorney Howard presented for Council’s consideration an Ordinance Amending Article 6 Section 6.9 
Number of Liquor Licenses.  This creates a Restaurant with Sunday sales liquor license for Joe’s Pizza formerly 
Girolamo’s on Jordan St.  The license is for beer and wine only.  
  
Council Member Piper made a motion to suspend the rules and vote on this Ordinance tonight.  Seconded 
by Council Member Moore.  Yeas:  McEnaney, Moore, Piper and Chesley.  Absent:  May.   
 
Council Member Piper made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 2016-2 Amending Article 6 Section 6.9 Number 
of Liquor Licenses.  Seconded by Council Member McEnaney.  Yeas:  McEnaney, Moore, Piper and Chesley.  
Absent:  May.   
 
City Attorney Howard presented for Council’s consideration a Resolution Approving Agreement for 
Professional Engineering Services with Rhutasel and Associates, Inc. regarding the 44th Street Water Line 
Replacement Project.  This is for engineering services for the water main replacement on S. 44th Street.   
 
Council Member McEnaney made a motion to approve a Resolution Approving Agreement for Professional 
Engineering Services with Rhutasel and Associates, Inc. regarding the 44th Street Water Line Replacement 
project.  Seconded by Council Member Moore.  Yeas:  McEnaney, Moore, Piper and Chesley.  Absent:  May.   
 
City Attorney Howard presented for Council’s consideration of a Resolution Encouraging Residents to Vote.  
Jim Rippy, the City’s representative on the Rend Lake Conservancy District Board, appeared to encourage 
citizens to vote in the primary election on the upcoming referendum regarding RLCD.  The referendum states, 
“Shall revenues generated through the sale of water be used to support recreational activities provided by the 
District?”  
 
Council Member McEnaney made a motion to approve a Resolution Encouraging Residents to Vote.  
Seconded by Council Member Piper.  Yeas:  McEnaney, Piper and Chesley.  Nay:  Moore.  Absent:  May.   
 
 

MAYOR 
 
No information was shared by Mayor Chesley. 
 

CITY COUNCIL 
 
Council Member Donte Moore thanked the Mt. Vernon Police Department for their participation in the recent 
South Side community/neighborhood watch.     
 
Council Member Piper reminded everyone that this weekend will be the 75th Operetta at Mt. Vernon Township 
High School and encouraged everyone to attend.   
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VISITORS/CITIZEN REQUESTS/ADDRESSES FROM THE AUDIENCE 
 
Ray Botch, a former City Manager in Mt. Vernon, expressed his displeasure with the process used in the 
selection of a new City Manager.  
 
Richard Acklin expressed his displeasure with the process used in the selection of a new City Manager.   
 
Roger Jacobs who resides in Wood Glen Acres appeared to request that the City construct sidewalks around 
the new homes being built in the neighborhood.  He encouraged Council to go forward with plans to build a 
park at Wood Glen Acres.  Lastly, he expressed his concern for the excessive amount of cars parked in the 
driveway and on the street at the entrance of the subdivision.  
 
Bobby Farris reminded the community that the MVTHS Rams basketball team is in the Regional Tournament.  
He inquired about Arbor Day celebration at the Park and congratulated Mary Ellen Bechtel for being chosen as 
City Manager.   
 
Martin Karch, John Karch and Jennifer Dilger, of 2717 Mannen, complained about the sewage in their yard and 
under the house due to a sewer line clean out and excessive rain.  Council asked the City Manager for more 
information about the incident.  Mr. Karch noted that there are several street lights that are not working on 
the I57 overpass and Shiloh Drive.   
 
Assistant Police Chief Trent Page invited the public to the Police Department’s Coffee with a Cop to be held at 
King City Books on North 9th Street on Wednesday, March 9, 2016 from 4:30-6:30 p.m.    
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
No Executive Session was held. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
Council Member Piper made a motion to adjourn the Regular City Council Meeting.  Seconded by Council 
Member Moore.  Yeas: McEnaney, Moore, Piper and Chesley.  Absent:  May.      
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 Jerilee Hopkins 
 City Clerk 
 


